HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on November 17th. 2021
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller
Cllr.T.Dossor
     








Cllr.M.Bown



Parishioners:   Three


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation The public gave information on matters of interest to the Council. The Treasurer of the Parish Magazine gave details of the new concept and future revenue streams under the new management team together with the current state of the finances.
b) Police Report The website indicated that two incidents had been recorded in September

c) NCC Cllr.Roper was not present but had indicated that the NCC share of the precept for 22/23 was likely to increase by 3%.

d) BDC Cllr.Neesam said that a location for the combined offices of Broadland and South Norfolk District Councils was still under discussion and a decision was unlikely until 2022.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies were received from Cllr Roper (NCC)
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Cllr.Saggers as a member of the Village Hall Committee.
3. Minutes The minutes of the meeting on October 13th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that two additional posts would be erected on Waterloo Road/Old Church Road for mounting the SAM speed sign at no charge to the Parish Council. The bid for school speed signs under the Parish Partnership scheme had been acknowledged by NCC. Parking signs for the green were awaiting materials. Highways dept. had confirmed that the bus stops on Buxton Road were still at the design stage and no firm date was available other than that they would be installed in the current financial year. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Cllr.Roper to escalate this problem to a higher level within NCC to ascertain a firm date.
5. Planning No objection was raised to conversion of outbuildings to an office and plant room at Hainford Place.
6. Parish Magazine After a lengthy discussion it was agreed to pay £200/annum to cover the cost of the Council’s part of the magazine and an additional one off grant of £500 to ensure the magazine’s future whilst various changes outlined earlier were put in place. The situation would be reviewed after a year.
7. Correspondence None
8. Accounts The only cheque signed was £700 to the magazine. Balance c/fwd other than the Chequers Field a/c was £27,348.02
9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to investigate the deficiency in grass cutting of the area behind the Millennium Car Park, to chase Anglian Water on the results of their recent survey, the repair of the junction sign at the Grange Road/Buxton Road junction and to arrange an inspection of trees on the verge adjacent to the pond.   Cllr.Sue Fuller had plans to move to Coltishall and this was likely to be her last meeting. The Council placed on record their thanks for her distinguished service over many years.
10. Questions from the Public None

11. Next Meeting Wednesday January 12th. 2022  7.30 p.m.
